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THE WIRELINE COMPETITION BUREAU ANNOUNCES THE HUBB CERTIFICATION DEADLINE FOR DEPLOYED FIXED LOCATIONS FOR ALASKA PLAN CARRIERS ADAK, ASTAC, AND MTA
WC Docket No. 10-90
WC Docket No. 16-271

	In this Public Notice, the Wireline Competition Bureau announces that rate-of-return Alaska Plan participants Adak Telephone Utility (Adak) (SAC 610989), Arctic Slope Telephone Cooperative (ASTAC) (SAC 613001), and Matanuska Telephone Association (MTA) (SAC 613015) must certify their annual location reporting by July 15, 2022.[footnoteRef:3]   [3:  47 CFR § 54.316.] 

On December 23, 2021, the Wireline Competition Bureau announced the performance obligations for rate-of-return Alaska Plan carriers as part of the midterm review.[footnoteRef:4]  To allow the Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC) sufficient time to make modifications to the High-Cost Universal Broadband portal (HUBB) to account for revised commitments at speed tiers not yet available to report, the Bureau waived the March 1, 2022 deadline for annual location reporting for Adak, ASTAC, and MTA.[footnoteRef:5]  The Bureau said that once USAC made the modifications to the HUBB, the Bureau would announce a new deadline.  USAC has completed the modifications.  The new deadline is July 15, 2022. [4:  Wireline Competition Bureau Announces Performance Obligations for Rate-Of-Return Alaska Plan Recipients After the Midterm Review, WC Docket Nos. 10-90, 16-271, Public Notice, DA 21-1642 (WCB 2021).  ]  [5:  Id. at 1-2.  ] 

For additional information, contact Jesse Jachman, jesse.jachman@fcc.gov, of the Wireline Competition Bureau, Telecommunications Access Policy Division, (202) 418-2668.
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